
Date: 7.10.18

TO: NL TRA Board of Directors

FROM: Cindy Gustafson, CEO

RE: June-July Updates

Updates and Activities: 

( 

north lake tahoe

MEMORANDUM 

• NL TRA - Placer County Contract - approved June 26th by Board of Supervisors with minor
wording changes in the dispute resolution clause. Changes were approved by Chair and
Vice Chair. 

• SV-AM Micro Mass Transit TBID - Attended the Board of Supervisors meeting today. They
voted unanimously to move this forward. Presented the positive comments and concerns
raised by the Board. See attached information including the formation timeline. 

• Capital Projects Advisory Committee - Committee reviewed 29 projects submitted with total
requests of $35 million. The available balance of County TOT funds is $5.8 million. The 
Committee voted to recommend $4.997 million of TOT funding for 18 separate projects to the 
Board of Supervisors. Next meeting is July 26 to consider allocations of the remaining $800K 
toward some or all of 8 other projects. These projects' total initial request was $1.6 million but
each organization has been asked to consider reducing their request. See attached. 
TOT Ordinance Update - Placer County will be holding meetings on August 20th to discuss
proposed TOT Ordinance changes. They have requested our participation in outreach to
lodging partners. 

• Working with the Ritz Carlton to coordinate a live broadcast by Peter Greenberg World Wide
Radio on our destination, this Thursday, July 12. Authorized $5,500 of Marketing Coop
funding for the broadcast costs. See attached contract. 

• Interviewed by Moonshine Ink on litigation on Tahoe City Lodge project. Given the litigation
involves two of our Board members, I was careful to provide background from my previous
position and comments in general on litigation impacts to future development. 

• Reviewed three proposals and selected Sandbox Design to develop new website for
NL TRA.org. Working with staff on discovery and design. 

• Working with consultant and legal counsel on new employee manual.
• Attended Federal Reserve Bank of SF's presentation on Investing in

Adaptation seminar. 
• Working with staff on annual report. 
• Completing reviews for all employees.


























